

CM: 19/6780-2

15 November 2019

Committee Secretary Senate Standing Committee on Legal and Constitutional Affairs PO Box 6100 CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Committee Secretary

Clarification to Hansard

I write to you about evidence provided to the Senate Standing Committee on Legal and Constitutional Affairs during the Supplementary Budget Estimates Hearing on Tuesday 22 October 2019.

The Attorney-General's Department has identified the following clarification:

Evidence of Ms Dianne Orr, Acting Assistant Secretary Family Law Branch, Attorney-General's Department

On page 132 of the transcript, in an exchange with Senator Waters in relation to correspondence received by the Attorney-General's Office or the Attorney-General's Department about the establishment of the Joint Select Committee on Australia's Family Law System, Ms Orr stated:

Ms Orr: They will receive a response.

The Attorney-General's Department wishes to clarify that for correspondence being sent from the email address: campaigns@good.do, they are being logged in the Attorney-General Department's records management/document workflow system. They are not receiving a personal response.

Yours sincerely

Ms Dianne Orr Acting Assistant Secretary Family Law Branch Attorney-General's Department